
 
 

 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD 

 
April 7, 2020 

 
Dear Shareholders,  
 
This year’s annual general and special meeting of shareholders of Frontera Energy Corporation will be held on 
Wednesday, May 20, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. (Toronto time) and will be available by audio webcast at 
http://frontera.virtualevents.world/ and teleconference at 1-888-475-4499, 1-877-853-5257 or 1- 647-374-4685, 
Meeting ID: 300 548 863, with only the formal business of the meeting occurring in-person. 
 
This year, due to the ongoing restrictions and concerns related to the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19) and in 
order to protect the health and safety of shareholders, employees, other stakeholders and the community, Frontera has 
decided to offer a live audio webcast and teleconference.  Shareholders are strongly encouraged to listen to the 
meeting via live audio webcast or teleconference and to vote on the matters before the meeting in advance 
using the enclosed form of proxy or voting instruction form. You will not be permitted to vote via webcast or 
teleconference during the meeting. 
 
Frontera places a great deal of importance on shareholder engagement and the webcast and teleconference will give 
shareholders the opportunity to join the meeting regardless of travel restrictions and geographic location. The webcast 
and teleconference will also give shareholders the ability to interact with Frontera’s board and management by 
submitting questions in advance to be addressed during the Q&A portion of the meeting, as appropriate and in 
accordance with the standard protocols of the meeting.  Details on how to submit questions before the meeting are set 
out in the Management Information Circular accompanying this letter (the “Circular”) and will also be available on our 
website at www.fronteraenergy.ca.  
 
In-person attendance by directors and senior management of the Company will be limited and will be subject to the 
orders, limitations, advice and guidance of the federal and provincial health ministries and other governmental 
authorities. Accordingly, we expect to only have a minimum number of in-person attendees present to conduct the 
formal business of the meeting. 
 
In addition, due to the ongoing uncertainty of the COVID-19 pandemic, if the meeting location and/or webcast plans 
change, a news release will be issued with updated information. Any shareholder who plans to attend the meeting 
should check our website prior to the meeting for the most current instructions including the health screening and 
quarantine measures in place.   
 
Please take the time to carefully review the information contained in the Circular. Your vote is very important 
to us and we strongly encourage you to use the enclosed form of proxy or voting instruction form to exercise 
your voting rights before the meeting.  
 
On behalf of Frontera, I would like to thank you for your continued support and we look forward to the live webcast and 
teleconference on May 20, 2020. 
 
Yours Truly,  
 
(signed) “Gabriel de Alba” 

 
Gabriel de Alba 
Chairman of the Board  
 

 


